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From the Dean 
 
Dear Harrisburg Chapter Members, 

 

We have started our 2011-2012 Program Year with a ‗bang‘!!  Both the August and 
September programs were well-attended and both provided a ―forum for mutual 
support, inspiration and education of Guild members.‖ This phrase from the AGO 
Mission statement is the basis for all our events, and all our members need to support 
this principle. One should not join the AGO to ‗get a job‘ or to receive TAO; rather all 
our members need to be involved in whatever we do as a chapter. This will be our 
legacy to the future strength of the Harrisburg Chapter.  

And speaking of the future, let me thank those teachers who trained our young 
Shenk Scholarship students. What a joy to hear these young people perform, after only 
ten lessons and I might add, on a rather large instrument. One young man could hardly 
reach the pedals, but he played with great poise and from memory!   

Our September program was a mix of exceptionally good and copious food 
offerings—you all know about our chapter‘s Pot Luck Suppers; a Report by Shirley King 
on the Regional Convention—with a balance of app. $33,000 after all bills have been 
paid—WOW, a solid legacy for the chapter‘s future financial health. Thank you, Shirley, 
and all chapter members who participated in one way or another in A Capital Event. 
The evening closed with a brief panel presentation on ―Tips from Great Teachers,‖ 
given by Ellen Hunt, Shirley King, Robert Lau, and Ralph Kneeream. 

I thank Shawn Gingrich for hosting our August program and Robert Lau for 
hosting our September program. Please plan to be with us on Saturday, October 15, for 
the next chapter event. The ―Program of Duets‖ begins at 9:30 am at Christ Lutheran 
Church, Elizabethtown, and it ends at Christ Church UCC, Elizabethtown. (See 
program details on page 2 and/or on the Chapter Website.) I want to thank Deb 
Dillane and Ray Edmison for planning and hosting this most interesting program. 

There have been several leadership changes/additions in recent months. Esther 
Long will serve on the Board to complete the two years of Ryan Brunkhurst‘s term; 
Shirley King will chair an Ad-Hoc Committee on updating Chapter Procedures; Shawn 
Gingrich will chair the new Communications Committee—Newsletter, QuickNews, and 
Website; Shelly Moorman-Stahlman will chair the Education Committee; and Jim Acri 
will chair a new Finance Committee. I wish to thank the above-mentioned members for 
their willingness to assume these critical positions. 

Recently, the chapter received a generous gift from Zion Evangelical Lutheran 
Church of Penbrook to the Yocum Fund, in honor of Chuck Yocum‘s service to the 
church. Chuck retired recently as Organist and Choir Director.   

Speaking of chapter funds, the Shenk Scholarship Fund is in need of money. We 
want to continue this indispensible education program next summer. Please consider 
making a tax-exempt contribution. 

Thank you, one and all, for your commitment to the Harrisburg Chapter. 
 
Soli Deo Gloria 
Ralph Kneeream, Dean 

http://www.harrisburgago.com
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Chapter Programs: 2011 - 2012 
 

Saturday, October 15, 2011 at 9:30 AM 
“Duet” (music for organ duet and piano and organ duet) 

Beginning at Christ Lutheran Church,  
125 East High Street, Elizabethtown;  

Deb Dillane, Host;  
and progressing to  

Christ United Church of Christ;  
247 South Market Street, Elizabethtown  
(See next column for complete details.) 

 
Saturday, November 12, 2011 at 9:30 AM 

Choral Reading Session presented by  
Dr. William Carroll, Editor, Hinshaw Music 

Mechanicsburg Presbyterian Church, 300 East Simpson 
Street, Mechanicsburg; Suzanne Klinedinst, Host 

 
Tuesday, January 17, 2012 at 7:30 PM 

Members' and Organ Plus Recital 
Also a possible catered dinner to precede the recital at 6:00 

Camp Hill United Methodist Church, 417 South 22nd 
Street, Camp Hill; Brian Rice, Host 

 
Saturday, February 11, 2012 at 9:30 AM 

Organ Crawl to Hershey 
First United Methodist Church, 64 West Chocolate 

Avenue, Hershey; Shawn Gingrich, Host 
Also may include a possible visit to The Hershey Theatre 

(pending approval of date after January 1, 2012) 
 

Saturday, March 10, 2012 at 9:30 AM 
"Making the Most of Your Anthem" Robert Lau, 

clinician 
St. Stephen's Episcopal Cathedral, 221 North Front Street, 

Harrisburg; Michael Shoemaker, Host 
 
Saturday, April 21, 2012 from 9:30 AM to 12:00 PM 

“Marcel Dupre: A PowerPoint Presentation of  
His Life and Works” 

Ralph Kneeream, clinician presenting the complete 
version at the behest of the program committee 

Army War College, Carlisle 
 

May 2012 date and location to be announced 
Annual Chapter Business Meeting and Dinner, 

including the Installation of Officers 
 

Mark your calendars now and  
plan to attend all of these events! 

Next Program: “Duet” 
Saturday, October 15, 2011  

  
Join us in Elizabethtown this month for a 

program entitled, ―Duets‖ – two players on an organ, 
two players on a piano, and one on each instrument. 
The event will be split between two Elizabethtown 
churches. From 9:30 to 10:15 music selections will be 
heard at Christ Lutheran Church, 133 East High, 
where Deb Dillane, Music Director, will serve as host. 
From 11:00 to 11:45 music selections will be heard at 
Christ Church UCC, 247 South Market, where 
Margaret Rohnacher, with Pastoral Care at Masonic 
Village, will serve as host. Light refreshments will be 
served at Christ Church UCC between the two 
performances.  

 
A wide selection of music styles and themes will 

be presented by Guild members and their guests. We 
will hear music for Thanksgiving, Christmas, and 
general hymn singing just to name a few. One of the 
highlights will be a movement from a Bach 
Brandenburg Concerto transcribed by organist Max 
Reger for piano-four hands. This will be performed 
by Debra Ronning, Lecturer in Music from 
Elizabethtown College and Michael Murray, 
Executive Director of Music at Gretna.  Please join us 
for an exciting morning of music. 

 
Directions to Christ Lutheran: From route 283 

take the Hershey / Elizabethtown exit and go south 
on  route 743 toward Elizabethtown. Once on 
Market Street in Elizabethtown go to the main 
intersection and turn left on East High Street. Go 
two blocks to the church on the left.  
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Membership Corner 
by Doris Savage 

 

Welcome to our newest members who have joined our chapter in 
the new fiscal year: Tyler Canonico, Dawn Grib, Joe Gribb, Steven 
Lee and Laura Ramsey. Please introduce yourself if you see any of 
these newest members at a chapter event.  

Prayers and thoughts go out to member Pat Frysinger who is 
currently undergoing medical treatments and to Kathy Haskins who 
broke her wrist. 

Paraclete Press has accepted Robert Lau‘s composition ―Fanfares 
and Toccatas on Engleberg‖ for publication. This was the 
composition commissioned and played by Shirley King at the opening 
festival of our Region III convention on June 27, 2011. 

 
Please send contributions of news: happy, sad, congratulatory, 

etc. to membership chair Doris Savage, 12 Wineberry Dr, 
Mechanicsburg PA 17055 or email dorisagohbg@comcast.net or call 
717-697-4042.  
 

From the Registrar 

 

The 2011—2012 chapter directory will be printed in early 
October and will include names of those holding a current 
membership in the chapter. The directory will be available for pick up 
at the ―Duet‖ event to be held on Saturday, October 15th. If you have 
any change since turning in your membership form, i.e., church 
position, email address, please email Doris Savage at 
dorisagohbg@comcast.net or call 717-697-4042. no later than 
September 30th. 
 

From a Member 
 

It is a privilege and an honor to be a member of the Harrisburg 
Chapter of the American Guild of Organists.  On the national level, 
there are many benefits to being a member, including receiving a 
subscription to the wonderful TAO (The American Organist) 
magazine. Voting membership is available to all organists, choral 
conductors and other individuals who support the mission of the 
Guild. Another category of membership, ―Chapter Friend‖ is for an 
individual who is not an organist, but would like to support the 
chapter. Our chapter has varied programs, workshops and recitals 
throughout the year and there are monthly opportunities to interact 
with chapter members at social luncheons. For those less active, why 
not make it your goal for 2012 to become more active.  The rewards 
will be many!  

 

Monthly Lunch Bunch 
 

We‘ll meet on Wednesday, October 12 at 11:30 
a.m. in the Bridges Café at the Radisson in Camp 
Hill. Please call or email Doris Savage no later than 
Monday, October 10th if you plan to attend: call 717
-697-4042 or email dorisagohbg@comcast.net.  

 
Treasurer’s Report 

by Brian Rice 

Cash in Bank as of 8/1/2011 $  6,215.57 
Disbursements (—) $  1,889.25 
Receipts (+) $  2,635.72 
Cash in Bank as of 8/31/2011 $  6,962.04 
Invested Funds: 
 Cassel Award $  5,028.95 
 Stahle Award $  1,138.98 
 Yocum Scholarship $  2,353.06 
 Shenk Scholarship (see note below) 
 Throne Money Market $10,007.39 
 General CD $  5,028.95 
 
Zion Evangelical Lutheran Church of Penbrook 
contributed $1,000 to the Yocum Scholarship 
Fund in honor of Chuck Yocum's service to the 
Church upon his retirement as Organist and 
Choir Director. 
 
Shenk Scholarship—as our Dean noted on page 
one, this fund is in need of replenishment. The 
balance is currently  $578.77 which is not enough 
for investment. This amount is currently held in 
the general checking account. 
 

The Bombarde Online 
 

We added two 
additional chapter 
members to the list 
of those willing to 
r e a d  t h e i r 
n e w s l e t t e r 
electronically. This brings our total to sixty-eight. 
If you are willing to read The Bombarde online to 
save the chapter the cost of printing and mailing, 
please e-mail the editor Shawn Gingrich at 
bombarde@harrisburgago.com.  
 

Visit us on the web: 
www.harrisburgago.com 

 

 
You can also scan this 
graphic with your smart 
phone app. to make a quick 
connection. (See page 4 for 
an article about the website.) 

mailto:dorisagohbg@comcast.net
mailto:dorisagohbg@comcast.net
mailto:dorisagohbg@comcast.net
mailto:bombarde@harrisburgago.com
http://www.harrisburgago.com
http://www.churchart.com/subscriber/ViewImages.aspx?image_id=95097502&keywords=electronic&entry_date=1/1/0001&image_type=,cl,ca,ph,pp,bc&topic_id=
http://www.churchart.com/subscriber/ViewImages.aspx?image_id=3066&keywords=treasurer&entry_date=1/1/0001&image_type=,cl,ca,ph,pp,bc&topic_id=
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Positions Available 

 
Part Time Organist: Lewistown Presbyterian Church, 17 E. 3rd Street, 

Lewistown, Pa 17044. seeking a part time (8 hr./wk) musician proficient on 
piano and organ. Responsibilities include one Sunday morning worship 
service and special services during the year and rehearsing with the adult 
choir. Salary $7000+ depending on qualifications. Please send resume to 
church or email to lewispre@comcast.net. attention Ruth Fisher. Church 
web site lewistownpresbyterian.org has additional information.  

  
Organists: St. Andrew's Episcopal Church is looking for 2 organists, one to 

play an 8AM service, hymns only and one to play a 10:00AM service, 
hymns and service music and to direct the choir. The 8 AM service is 
conducted at our facility located at 19th and Market Street in Harrisburg 
and the 10 AM service is conducted at 4620 Linglestown Road, 
Harrisburg. Interested persons should contact St. Andrew's Church office 
at 717-657-8583 or the Rev. William Alford at 717-817-4744. 

 
Music/Choir Director: St Peter Lutheran Church, 130 Nittany Dr, 

Mechanicsburg PA 17055. Salaried position. Responsibilities include: 
Directing Senior Choir for two Sunday morning services (September 
through early June) as well as other special worship events throughout the 
year.; rehearse the Senior Choir  on Thursday evenings and just prior to the 
services on Sunday; arrange for special music for a single service on Sundays 
mid-June through Labor Day; direct and rehearse tone chime choir; select 
hymns and plan choral music in coordination with the liturgical season and 
pastor; work with the organist to manage music files. Candidate should 
possess some experience in choral direction or related music experience. 
Please send resume to stpeter@epix.net or to the church.  

 
Part-time Organist: Church of the Loving Shepherd, 1066 S. New St., West 

Chester, PA 19382, a 110 family member Christian church affiliated with 
the International Council of Community Churches, is seeking a part time (3
-5 hrs/wk) organist to start mid-September. Primary responsibility would be 
accompanying congregational hymn singing and special music. The organist 
would play for 10 am worship services at least three Sundays a month and 
for special services, as well as weddings and funeral/memorial services. A 12 
- 20 adult member choir, a number of whom are professionally trained, sings 
once monthly. Special music at other services is provided by in-house or 
paid musicians - professionals and advanced students - so proficiency as an 
accompanist is desirable, as is good sight-reading ability. A children's choir 
sings 2-3 times a year.  While our worship is structured, we are not averse to 
flexibility. Our tradition is based in classical music, with occasional jazz or 
folk music. The congregation contains a number of professional musicians, 
and everyone appreciates the high quality of music. We need an enthusiastic 
and versatile organist who can collaborate with the pastor and an 
active music committee and music coordinator. We have a digitally 
catalogued music library. Our organ is a 9 rank mechanical organ (Wissinger 
tracker with electronic bellows). Also available: a Steinway B grand piano, 
basic handbell set and various percussion instruments. Visit 
www.lovingshepherd.org for more information. Salary consistent with AGO 
guidelines: $6,000-12,000 depending on qualifications and final 
determination of responsibilities. Please email resume, cover letter and 
references to: StarrSCB@aol.com. 

The e-Guild 

by Shawn Gingrich, Chapter Webmaster 
 

O u r 
C h a p t e r 
Website  has 
loads of 
information 
on it, from 
c u r r e n t 
p r o g r a m 
listings to 
area events in the arts and much more. 
Our listing of area organs contains fifty-
five different instrument specifications 
with photos and other details.  Current 
area job openings, a list of available 
substitutes, and other job-related 
information are available in the jobs 
section. This is just the beginning of 
the information we share among 
ourselves and with the world. If you 
have the details on an instrument 
which is not featured, would like to add 
events to the area events, or have any 
helpful suggestions, please contact me 
webmaster@harrisburgago.com. To 
e x p l o r e  t h e  w e b s i t e  v i s i t 
harrisburgago.com. 

In addition, the chapter has a 
group page on Facebook: search for 
―Harrisburg  Chapter of the American 
Guild of Organists.‖ We have 45 
chapter members and area friends 
connected to that group able to share 
information and read about upcoming 
events. If you are on Facebook but are 
not yet a member of the group search it 
out. I also am able to add you to the 
group if you are my friend. 

Finally, the national office has a 
large amount of useful information on 
their website: agohq.org. They already 
have some information posted about 
the national convention next year July 
1-6 in Nashville, TN. Another 
interesting section to explore lists all of 
the chapters in the world, linking to 
their websites if they have one. They 
also have a national AGO facebook 
page with almost 600 fans connected. 
Search for ―American Guild of 
Organists‖ and like them. 

mailto:lewispre@comcast.net
http://lewistownpresbyterian.org
mailto:stpeter@epix.net
http://www.lovingshepherd.org
mailto:StarrSCB@aol.com
mailto:webmaster@harrisburgago.com
http://harrisburgago.com/
http://agohq.org/


Wednesday, October 5, 2011—12:15 PM 
Camp Hill Presbyterian Church, 101 North 23rd Street, Camp 
Hill, presents organist Susanna Faust of University Lutheran 
Church of the Incarnation in Philadelphia in a Wednesday 
Noonday Organ Recital featuring members of the Harrisburg 
Chapter of the American Guild of Organists. Light lunch 
served at the church before the recital 11:45 AM – 12:15 PM A 
free-will offering will be received. 

 

Sunday, October 9, 2011—3:00 PM 
The Susquehanna Valley Theatre Organ Society will present 
"Music Of The Big Band Era" featuring Ken Double playing 
the Mighty Wurlitzer theatre pipe organ at The Capitol Thea-
tre, 50 North George Street, York, Mr. Double will be joined 
by Skip Stine, the former lead trumpeter with the Harry James 
Orchestra. General admission is $15.00 with Senior and Stu-
dent prices at $13.00. Group sales are also available at a re-
duced price (call for details). Tickets are available by calling 717
-274-2254 or by sending an email to tickets@svtos.org, and will 
also be available at the door on the day of the concert. Addi-
tional information can be found at www.svtos.org/
PublicConcert.htm. (See ad block, page 7) 

 

Sunday, October 9, 2011—4:00 PM 
First United Methodist Church, 64 West Chocolate Avenue, 
Hershey presents Dr. Dudley Oakes, organ recitalist. The re-
cital is free and open to all. A free-will offering will be received. 
For information call (717) 533-9668 or visit 
www.firstumchershey.org. (see article page 6) 

 

Sunday, October 9, 2011—4:00 PM 
Trinity Lutheran Church, 2000 Chestnut Street, Camp Hill 
presents the Boston Brass. 

 

Sunday, October 9, 2011—4:00 PM 
St. Leo the Great Catholic Church, 2427 Marietta Avenue, 
Lancaster hosts organist Hector Olivera in concert. Ticket 
prices: Students $10, Adults: prepaid $12, at the door $15. 
Tickets go on sale September 6. Call Doug Wimer at 800-242-
3901 or email doug@buchorgans.com. (See block ad, page 7) 

 

Sunday, October 16, 2011—7:00 PM 
St. Luke Episcopal Church, 22 South Sixth Street, Lebanon 
presents a Festal Evensong and Organ Recital, featuring music 
of Charles Tournemire, by Richard Spotts of Doylestown. A 
free-will offering will be received. 

 

Wednesday, October 19, 2011—6:00 PM 
Camp Hill Presbyterian Church, 101 North 23rd Street, Camp 
Hill, PA, presents singer / songwriter Steven Courtney in con-
cert. A freewill offering will be received.  

 

Friday, October 21, 2011—7:30 PM 
Music at Pine Street Presbyterian, 310 North Third Street, Har-
risburg presents Lynne Davis, internationally acclaimed concert 
organist. All French program from an artist who spent some 30 
years of her life living and working in France and who taught 
in their conservatories. She is distinguished professor of organ 
at Wichita State university (Suggested donation - $10.00). 
 

Sunday, October 23, 2011—7:00 PM 
Mechanicsburg Presbyterian Church, E. Simpson Street, Me-
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Area Events 

chanicsburg presents Bill Carter and the Presbybop Quartet for 
Jazz Vespers. There will be a free-will offering and child care will 
be provided. Visit www.Presbybop.com for information about 
the quartet. (see article page 7). 

 

Tuesday, October 25, 2011—7:30 PM 
Miller Chapel of Lebanon Valley College, Annville. Organists 
Charles Grove and Justin Weilnau in recital. 

 

Wednesday, November 2, 2011—12:15 PM 
Camp Hill Presbyterian Church, 101 North 23rd Street, Camp 
Hill, PA, presents organist Richard Frey of Unitarian Universal-
ist Congregation of York in a Wednesday Noonday Organ Re-
cital featuring members of the Harrisburg Chapter of the Ameri-
can Guild of Organists. Light lunch served at the church before 
the recital 11:45 AM – 12:15 PM A free-will offering will be 
received. 

 

Friday, November 4, 2011—7:00 PM 
Elizabethtown Church of the Brethren, 777 S. Mount Joy Street, 
Elizabethtown presents organist Rodney L. Barbour in recital. 
The program is free and open to everyone. For information call 
717-367-1000 or email info@etowncob.org. 

 

Saturday, November 5, 2011—6:30 PM 
Hanoverdale Church of the Brethren, 577 Hershey Road (Rt. 
39), Hummelstown presents "The Transformation Trio" - Doris 
Ulrich Koehler, concert pianist; Jim Walters and Richard 
Boshart, vocals. A freewill offering will be received. For more 
information call 717-545-5616. 
 

Sunday, November 6, 2011—7:00 PM 
St. Luke Episcopal Church, 22 South Sixth Street, Lebanon 
presents a Requiem for All Faithful Departed — ―In Sure and 
Certain Hope‖ by Nicholas White. A free-will offering will be 
received. 

 

Sunday, November 6, 2011—5:00 PM 
Evangelical United Methodist Church, 276 West Main Street, 
New Holland presents organist, Ken Cowan in recital.  

 

Sunday, November 13, 2011—3:00 PM 
Grace Lutheran Church, 517 North Queen Street, Lancaster 
presents Stefan Engels, Professor of Organ at Felix Mendelssohn 
Hochschule für Musik, Leipzig. Includes music by Leipzig organ-
ists/composers J. S. Bach, Felix Mendelssohn, and Sigfrid Karg-
Elert. 

 

Sunday, November 13, 2011—3:00 PM 
Camp Hill Presbyterian Church, 101 North 23rd Street, Camp 
Hill, PA, presents actor / storyteller Steve Anderson in a pro-
gram entitled ―Bah Humbug: Inside a Dickens Classic.‖ A free-
will offering will be received.  

 

Friday, November 18, 2011—7:30 PM 
Music at Pine Street Presbyterian, 310 North Third Street, Har-
risburg presents PresbyBop, the superb jazz group. A full Jazz 
Vesper service with an extended postlude! This is not just good 
religion, it‘s great jazz for any jazz lover, and even those who 
aren‘t sure about this great American music. Come and see a 
pastor explore his faith and his art.  

 

(Continued on page 6) 

mailto:tickets@svtos.org
http://www.svtos.org/PublicConcert.htm
http://www.svtos.org/PublicConcert.htm
http://firstumchershey.org
mailto:doug@buchorgans.com
http://www.Presbybop.com
mailto:info@etowncob.org
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Sunday, November 20, 2011—4:00 PM 
Trinity Lutheran Church, 2000 Chestnut Street, Camp Hill presents organ-
ist Carlo Curley.  

 

Sunday, November 27, 2011—3:00 PM 
First United Methodist Church, 64 West Chocolate Avenue, Hershey pre-
sents mezzo-soprano Gwendolyn Bowers in a program entitled, ―Reignsong‖ 
with narrator, violinist and dancer. The concert is free and open to all. A 
free-will offering will be received. For information call 717-533-9668 or visit 
www.firstumchershey.org.  

 

Sunday, November 27, 2011—4:00 PM 
Derry Presbyterian Church, 248 East Derry Road, Hershey presents soloists 
Amy Yovanovich & Christian Seay in concert. 

 

Sunday, November 27, 2011—7:00 PM 
St. Luke Episcopal Church, 22 South Sixth Street, Lebanon presents Advent 
Lessons and Carols. A free-will offering will be received. 

 

Friday, December 2, 2011—7:00 PM 
St. Luke Episcopal Church, 22 South Sixth Street, Lebanon. The Harmonia 
Club of Lebanon presents the Hershey Handbell Ensemble in concert. For 
information visit hersheyhandbellensemble.org or call 717-298-7071. 
 

Saturday, December 3, 2011—7:00 PM 
Grace Lutheran Church, 220 North Charles Street, Red Lion presents the 
Hershey Handbell Ensemble in concert. For information visit hersheyhand-
bellensemble.org or call 717-298-7071. 
 

Sunday, December 4, 2011—11:00 AM 
Music at Pine Street Presbyterian, 310 North Third Street, Harrisburg pre-
sents ―Messiah‖ of George Frederick Handel — the Christmas portion as wor-
ship. The Choir of Pine Street Church with soloists Courtney Gray, soprano; 
Jonathan Hudson, tenor and counter-tenor and John Sharpe, bass with a 
festival orchestra, Thomas Clark-Jones conducting. 

 

Sunday, December 4, 2011—3:00 PM 
St. Matthew Lutheran Church, 839 West Market Street, York presents the 
Hershey Handbell Ensemble in concert. For information visit hersheyhand-
bellensemble.org or call 717-298-7071. 
 

Wednesday, December 7, 2011—12:15 PM 
Camp Hill Presbyterian Church, 101 North 23rd Street, Camp Hill, PA, pre-
sents organist Steven Middernacht of First Lutheran Church in Carlisle in a 
Wednesday Noonday Organ Recital featuring members of the Harrisburg 
Chapter of the American Guild of Organists. Light lunch served at the 
church before the recital 11:45 AM – 12:15 PM A free-will offering will be 
received. 

 

Sunday, December 11, 2011—3:00 PM 
Fine Arts at First, First Lutheran Church, 21 South Bedford Street, Carlisle 
presents the Central Pennsylvania Symphony Orchestra. 

 

Sunday, December 11, 2011—4:00 PM 
Trinity Lutheran Church, 2000 Chestnut Street, Camp Hill presents Christ-
mas at Trinity Lutheran.  

 

Thursday, December 15, 2011—8:00 PM 
Messiah College, Grantham presents a Christmas Concert with Four Celtic 
Voices in Miller Auditorium of Climenhaga Fine Arts Center. For tickets 
call 717-691-6036 or visit messiah.edu/culturalseries. 
 

Area Events (Continued from page 5) W. Dudley Oakes Recital  
in Hershey 

 
The sacred 

concert series of 
F i r s t  U n i t e d 
Methodist Church, 
Hershey begins its 
2011-2012 series 
with organist W. 
Dudley Oakes, Vice 
p r e s i d e n t  o f  
Orgues Létourneau 
Limitée, builder of 
the pipe organ at 
the church. The 
recital will be presented Sunday, October 9, 
2011 at 4:00 PM at the church, 64 West 
Chocolate Avenue, Hershey. 

In addition to his work with the organ firm, 
Dr. Oakes is organist at St. Joseph Catholic 
Church on Capitol Hill.  Oakes is also on the 
music faculty of Shenandoah University in 
Winchester, Virginia where he has taught 
theory and organ since 2001.  As Vice President 
for Sales and Marketing for Orgues Létourneau 
Ltée he has worked with the company on 
installations coast to coast since 1987.   

Dr. Oakes has enjoyed his association as 
adjunct faculty member at George Washington 
University and American University in the DC 
area.   Prior to moving to Washington, DC 
Oakes was most recently a member of the music 
faculty of Virginia Wesleyan College in Norfolk, 
Virginia and Acting Director of Music and 
Organist at First Presbyterian Church.  At 
Virginia Wesleyan Oakes was associate 
professor of music and served as artistic director 
of the Virginia Wesleyan Center for Sacred 
Music.  Prior to Norfolk, Oakes was on faculty 
at Thiel College in Greenville, PA. where he 
served as chairperson of the music department. 
At that time, he also served as interim Organist 
and Choirmaster at Shadyside Presbyterian 
Church in Pittsburgh. 

Dr. Oakes holds the DMA in organ 
performance from the University of Michigan. 

 
This concert is free and open to all. A free-

will offering will be received at the door. For 
more information call 717-533-9668 or visit the 
church website: www.firstumchershey.org 

http://www.firstumchershey.org/
http://hersheyhandbellensemble.org
http://hersheyhandbellensemble.org
http://hersheyhandbellensemble.org
http://hersheyhandbellensemble.org
http://hersheyhandbellensemble.org
http://messiah.edu/culturalseries
http://www.firstumchershey.org/
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Presbybop Quartet at Mechanicsburg Presby. 
 
Bill Carter and the Presbybop Quartet 

will be at Mechanicsburg Presbyterian 
Church on October 23 at 7:00 PM for Jazz 
Vespers. Bill is a Presbyterian minister who 
is a fabulous jazz piano player who has 
studied with Dave Brubeck.  The quartet 
will accompany their soloist, Warren 
Cooper, lead some hymns and share some of their music 
from their latest CD.  Bill will include a meditation as well 
and the Chancel Choir will sing with Mr. Cooper. There 
will be a free-will offering and child care will be provided. 

The church is located at 300 E. Simpson Street, 
Mechanicsburg. Visit www.Presbybop.com for information 
about the quartet. 

 

Centennial Event for Wanamaker Organ  

Tickets are selling fast for the Friends of the 
Wanamaker Organ's next major Centennial event on 
Saturday October 1, 2011: a concert with Peter Richard 
Conte, conductor Rossen Milanov and the Symphony in C 
orchestra. Works include the Charles-Marie Widor Sixth 
Symphony for Organ and Orchestra, Joseph Jongen's 
"Hymne" and "Alleluia," and the Guilmant Symphony No. 2 
for Organ and Orchestra.  
 

The event is held in full partnership with Macy's.   
  

Because the orchestra will be on the balcony in front of 
the organ, the best seats for hearing and seeing the orchestra 
musicians are in the back of the Grand Court, with the very 
prime seats directly opposite the Organ or opposite the 
Console in raked rows on the Second Floor. See the chart 
below for details. There are seats available for every 
pocketbook. Ticket proceeds benefit the Friends of the 
Wanamaker Organ. Tickets are on sale now exclusively at 
SymphonyinC.org. 

Free sound and visual presentations will also be offered 
in Greek Hall earlier in the day: Rick Seifert will give his 
acclaimed presentation on the Wanamaker Organ at 10:15 
AM and Agnes Armstrong will discuss Alexandre Guilmant, 
Wizard of the Organ at 2 PM. 

http://www.Presbybop.com
http://www.symphonyinc.org/performances/october-1-2011
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Submission to The Bombarde 
The deadline for each edition of The Bombarde is the fifteenth 

of the month unless otherwise noted. Whenever possible, please 
submit your items in electronic format. 

 
 
 
 
 
Deadline for inclusion in the November 2011 newsletter is 

October 15, 2011.  
Please send all submissions to:  

Shawn Gingrich 
1102 Ballyshannon Drive 
Elizabethtown PA 17022 

 Telephone: 717-877-8554 Fax: 717-533-6005  
E-mail: bombarde@harrisburgago.com 

We thank Mary Jane Nelson for proofreading 
this issue of The Bombarde. We also thank Dan 
Bruce for his work in assembling and mailing 
this issue of The Bombarde.  

mailto:bombarde@harrisburgago.com

